

This is a decision paper


TO:  		Members of the Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:	Teresa Morgan, Superintendent

[bookmark: _GoBack]DATE:	March 17, 2022

ISSUE:	Approval of Lau Plan

Each year, districts across the state are required to revise their Lau Plan if needed.  The purpose of the Lau Plan is to explain how students that need English Language Learner services will receive those services.  Plans sometimes need to be only slightly amended or revised due to changing goals or practices.  We have updated the services in the Lau Plan being offered to include the Newcomer Academy.  We also changed the names of some of the assessments we use to gather data to reflect the changes that have been made by our district and the state (MAP changed to I-Ready and K-PREP changed to KSA).  

Please note that these plans are considered living documents and as such will continue to be updated and changed as circumstances dictate in an effort for our district to be responsive to the ever-changing needs of our diverse student population affording them the quality of education that aligns to our belief of bringing success to every child – whatever it takes.  

The Lau Plan will also be submitted with the CDIP to the Kentucky Department of Education and added to the district website so that anyone can access it.  

RECOMMENDATION: 

I recommend that the Hardin County Board of Education approve the Lau Plan for the 2021-22 school year.

RECOMMENDED MOTION:

I move that the Lau Plan for the 2021-22 school year be adopted as presented.
